Welling – Washbush Chapter #11, Fond du Lac                                                          
  Feb. 7, 2023
 
   The February 7th meeting of the DAV Fond du Lac Chapter #11 was called to order by Commander Ed Wenzel at 6:03 p.m.   A prayer before the lunch was led by Chaplin Gary Davidson.  
     Opening ceremonies – Commander Wenzel opened the business meeting at 6:25 pm. with a salute to the Flag.  Opening prayer led by Chaplin Davidson and draping the POW MIA chair. 
     Roll call of Officers-All Officers were present, with one Officers excused. There were 16 members present.  No visitors or new members present.
      The Nov. 1st minutes were distributed.  A motion by Steve Mielke to approve as presented, 2nd by Jim Genz.  Motion carried. 
     Treasurer’s Report – Need more checks.  As of Jan. 31st, the balance is $13,899.46 in checkbook. Motion to approve by Jim Genz 2nd by Richard Barton.  Motion carried. Bill against the Chapter, lunch for the Feb. meeting is $78.21, Commander Wenzel donated the lunch.  Thank You, Commander.  Chapter 11 has 1422 Forget Me Nots on hand.  Need to order 2 boxes of 1,000 each. Cost for the 2 boxes is $170.00.  The Chapter is limited to 2 boxes per order.  The Chapter received a donation of $100.00 from Marine Corps- Dept. #552.  Grace Evangelic Lutheran Church of Ripon of $65.00.  Thank You for the donations. Thank You cards will be sent out to the 2 groups.
      Unfinished Business – Steve Mielke motion to get 6 - $50.00 gas cards for $300.00, 2nd by Jim Genz.  Motion carried. This money is used by the needy Veterans that our CVSO requested.  We will have a 2022-2023 budget at the next meeting for distributing our Forget-Me- Not funds.
       New Business – Last year State of Wisconsin was to pass House bill 243, but was no action on because too late on the agenda.  This would have the 90% rated Veterans have a property tax relief for the Veterans property tax.  The DAV will put this before the State House early this year.  Annual District Conference April 21-22 in Green Bay at the Radisson $25.00 per delegate by March 31st.  Chapter #17 Oshkosh invites the DAV members to a Herd basketball game on March 4th at 11:30 am call Dave Felten for tickets 920-401-8512.  March 7th meeting will be nomination of Chapter Officers Election in April.  A question of who is a guest at our meeting.  Any prospected member can attend our meeting to see how our Chapter operates.  To belong to the DAV need to have a Veterans Disability and have a VA rating of 0% to 100% and been seen at a VA facility.  Sarah Lloren won the $25.00 attendance prize and donated it back to the Chapter. Thank you- Sarah!
    Being no further business, Commander Wenzel held a moment of silence for our deceased members.  Closing prayer was given by Chaplin Davidson with the undraped the POW MIA chair. A motion to adjourn made by Steve Mielke, 2nd by Bruce Donovan.  Motion carried.   Commander Wenzel held the final salute to the Colors. The meeting was adjourned at 7:05 pm. Next meeting will be March 7, ‘23.   The July meeting will be schedule for a different time, will discuss at next meeting.
Submitted by, Paul A. Birschbach, Adjutant              
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